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Term 4 Week 8 

Newsletter 

Campbell Primary School 

Preschool—Whales  

Teddy Bears picnic 
7 Dec 

Assembly hosted by Kindy 7 Dec 

Year 6 Graduation 12 Dec 

Preschool celebration 12 Dec 

EOY Concert walk through 13 Dec 

Volunteer/Parent helper 

Thank You Morning Tea 
13 Dec 

Preschool celebration 14 Dec 

EOY concert dress rehearsal 17 Dec 

EYO Concert 18 Dec 

Last day for Possums and 

Dolphins 
18 Dec 

Coming Events: 

Preschool to Kindergarten 

2019 Intentions 

ASAP 

Information check sheets ASAP 

2019 Enrolments and 

continuing students 

ASAP 

Permission Notes due: 

Front Office 6142 3580 

Fax Number 6142 3590 

Campbell Preschool 6142 3589 

Allen Main Memorial 6205 6598 

CASAC 0479 099 070 

School Contact Details 

Dear families 

It has been an exceptionally busy but exciting couple of weeks as we have 

welcomed our 2019 Pre-schoolers and conducted our 2019 Kindergarten 

orientation sessions.  It is always delightful to see existing families returning and to 

meet new people to our school community.  It is wonderful to witness our young 

students coming into classrooms with an eagerness to learn, play and explore.  We 

hope you enjoyed your transition visits and look forward to seeing you next year.  If 

for any reason you feel your child needs some additional support to foster a 

positive transition, please do not hesitate to contact the front office to book an 

appointment time. 

 

2019 Planning 

Our teachers are currently working in professional teams to explore class 

configuration and student placements to meet the social, emotional and academic 

needs of all students.  We thank all parents and carers for submitting their άwho my 

child works well withέ requests and wherever possible we endeavour meet one of 

the requests listed. 

When formulating classes, several factors are considered including the number of 

students in a cohort, class size recommendations, school staffing budgets, gender 

balance, academic support, and behaviour.  At Campbell Primary School this 

generally involves a mix of straight class groupings and some multi-age class 

groupings which is directly informed by the number of students in a cohort and our 

staffing allocation.  Regardless of the configuration all students have access to the 

Australian Curriculum and will have a committed Professional team of educators 

who uphold high expectations for all learners to experience growth and success. 

 

2019 Book Packs 

Book Packs for 2019 will be ordered through the Campbell Primary School P&C and 

will cover your childΩs educational needs through-out the year, across all key 

learning areas.  The P&C has been able to negotiate discounted stationery pricing 

on behalf of the school community to secure a significant reduction in prices of 

book packs across all year levels.  

This year the book packs will cost $105 per student for each grade level from 

Kindergarten to Year 6 with the Preschool book packs costing $25. This price 

reflects the benefits of bulk purchasing arrangements for the fixed packs.  

Each book pack contains stationery items and classroom resources needed 

including lead pencils, coloured pencils, pens, erasers, sharpeners, glue sticks, 

rulers, exercise books, scissors, paper, folders, tissues and much more. 



 

Campbell Primary School 

Australia Day Fri, 26 Jan 

Canberra Day Mon, 12 Mar 

Good Friday Fri, 30 Mar 

Easter Monday Mon, 2 Apr 

ANZAC Day Wed, 25 Apr 

Reconciliation Day Mon, 28 May 

Queens Birthday Mon, 11 Jun 

Labour Day Mon, 1 Oct 

Christmas Day Tue, 25 Dec 

Boxing Day Wed, 26 Dec 

2018 ACT Public Holidays 

Term 1 Tuesday, 6 February to 

Friday, 13 April 

Term 2 Monday 30 April to  
Friday, 6 July  

Term 3 Monday, 23 July to 

Friday, 28 September 

Term 4 Monday, 15 October to 

Friday, 21 December 

2018 Term Dates:  

The pack also incorporates:  

¶ Mathletics Subscription (Numeracy); 

¶ Soundwaves Subscription (Literacy); and/or  

¶ Comprehensive Reading Strategy (CARS) resources. 

Book Packs will be delivered directly to the school in January so that teachers are 

able to setup their classrooms prior to the school year starting and learning is able 

to commence from day one.  Students in years 3-6 are encouraged to bring along a 

pencil case on the first day of school. We have left this off our book packs for this 

year as students have expressed that they often like to choose these personally 

and may already have one they would like to re-use. 

Payment options 

Based on feedback from the 2018 School Satisfaction Survey, the school and P&C 

are working together to move towards a single access point (Flexischools) for 

parents to make payments for excursions, camps, discos, special lunches, after 

school clubs, book packs and more.  

The preferred payment for 2019 book packs is through Flexischools.  Families not 

wishing to use the flexischools system can make a bank transfer into the P&C bank 

account using family name as a reference (BSB: 032729 A/C: 122463) and email  

the remittance advice to Susan.Hoffmann@campbellpandc.com. 

Please purchase your 2019 Book Packs by Monday 17th December 2018 to allow 

us to order the items in time for the new school year. Book pack lists have been 

provided for your convenience.  For families who do not wish to purchase through 

the school, we do request that when purchasing your own goods that you provide 

the brands listed.  Payments for Soundwaves, Mathletics and CARS will need to be 

organised through the front office.  

2019 School based payments 

In 2019, Flexischools will be the preferred payments option, however, payments to 

the school can still be made via existing methods: 

¶ Cash; 

¶ Eftpos; 

¶ Direct Deposit. 

 

Paula Kinsman 

Principal 
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 Save the date 

  

 CPS end of year concert 

 18th of December 

 5pm start with family picnic 

 Showcasing P-6 classes as well as  

 other school performance groups. 

END OF YEAR CONCERT 

 UNIFORM SHOP 

 

If you are available to volunteer your assistance, please contact  
Jess Poyner at campbellpnc.uniform@gmail.com 

 

Normal operating hours for the uniform shop are Mondays 

From 8:45am till 9:15am in the school hall. 



2018/19 ENTERTAINMENT BOOK 

The 2018/19 Entertainment Book is now available for purchase! The book is full of discount offers for restaurants, 
cinemas, zoos, sporting events, play centres, shopping and much, much more. The Entertainment Book covers 
Canberra, Bateman's Bay, The Snowy Mountains, Thredbo and other surrounding areas. 
 
Better still, by purchasing the book you're helping raise funds to support your school, with $12 from every book or 
digital membership sold being passed on to the Campbell Primary P&C.  PLUS, order now to receive up to $200 of 
bonus Early Bird Offers (hurry, these sell out quickly)! 
 
Books/digital memberships can also be purchased for other regions and/or states so feel free to share the link 
with family members and friends. 
 
To purchase a book or digital membership go to: https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/241m24 
 
For more information contact: 
Danita Burg 
0479099092 
campbellpnc.entbook@gmail.com 
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 WEDNESDAY WRITERSΩ CLUB 

Keep sharpening your pencils!  
 
By request, the Wednesday WritersΩ Club will continue in Term 4! Please join us on Wednesdays from 1:00pm—
1:20pm in the BER.  
 
WritersΩ club is an informal gathering for students of all ages to come along with their own notebook or journal 
and pen or pencil (if you donΩt have one, it will be provided) to share the pleasure of writing with others in an 
informal setting.  
 
Feel free to use the time to get on with your current personal writing project, be it novel, short story, song lyrics, 
poetry or just jottings and ideas.  
 
New members are always welcome – you do not have to attend regularly or have been before. WeΩd love to see 
you there in Term 4.  :) 
 
Mrs Westerburg 

https://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/241m24
mailto:campbellpnc.entbook@gmail.com
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 ACTIVE STREETS FOR SCHOOLS PROGRAM EXPANSION 

 
ACTIVE STREETS EXPANDS TO SUPPORT MORE SCHOOLS 

 
 
The Active Streets for Schools program is expanding to include an additional 52 schools 
over the next four years.  
 
Suzanne Orr MLA, representing the Minister for Transport Meegan Fitzharris and Minister 
for Education and Early Childhood Development Yvette Berry, announced that our school is 
one of the schools that will benefit from the program.  
 
Active Streets is an infrastructure and education program for schools. The program 
improves infrastructure around schools to support walking or riding to school. 
Improvements include new or upgraded footpaths, better crossing facilities and traffic 
calming measures.  
 
To support the infrastructure, educational resources are provided to students, including a 
map highlighting safe routes to school.  
 
Transport Canberra and City Services will work closely with the school 
community from the beginning of 2019 to deliver the program and 
identify potential infrastructure improvements you would like around 
the school.  
 
More information is available on the Transport Canberra website.  

https://www.transport.act.gov.au/news/news-and-events-items/december-2018/walking-and-riding-to-school-supported-with-better-infrastructure
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HAVE YOU LIVED IN CANBERRA FOR 50 YEARS OR MORE? 

 

If you or someone you know has lived in Canberra for 50 years or more, then nominate 

now for a Chief MinisterΩs Canberra Gold Award.  The Awards recognise long-term 

residents, businesses and groups that have made an important contribution to shaping 

our city and community through their long-term commitment to the ACT. 

Nominations close on 8 February 2019 and can be made online at act.gov.au/cbrgold 

 

CHIEF MINISTERΩS CANBERRA GOLD AWARDS 

 

Do you know someone who acts for the good of our community?  Someone doing great 

things in their field, who is making a difference to the lives of Canberrans?  Then 

nominate them for the 2019 Canberra Citizen of the Year Award. 

The Canberra Citizen of the Year is someone who makes an outstanding contribution to 

our community without expectation of remuneration or reward.  They could be a 

researcher, a business leader, a journalist, artist, educator, an advocate for others in our 

community, or a leader in their field. 

Nominations close on Friday 11 January 2019 and can be made online at 

act.gov.au/cbrcitizen. 

 

CANBERRA CITIZEN OF THE YEAR AWARD 
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 TALKING WITH YOUR SCHOOL 
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 WORKING TOGETHER WITH YOUR SCHOOL—CODE OF CONDUCT 

 



PARKING PATROLS NEAR SCHOOLS 

Parking Operations are now using a Licence Plate Recognition vehicle (or electronic chalking), which regularly 

patrols school environments to increase safety for children. Motorists that commit an offence will receive their 

infringement notice in the mail (rather than on their windscreen) 5-7 days after the offence.  

(https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=H6B6PPgOC8I)  

While schools can become congested during the peak times, illegal 

parking cannot be tolerated as it creates an unsafe environment for 

children. Parents are welcome to park on side streets around schools, 

but please remember to park legally. Infringements for parking on 

nature strips, footpaths, verges, street corners and near childrenΩs 

crossings start from $114.  

If you need to drive, park a little further from the school and walk to meet your child, or arrange a meeting point 

so they can walk to meet you. ItΩs a great way to avoid congestion and is also one of the most time efficient ways 

to ensure children receive the recommended 60 minutes of physical activity every day.  

More information is available on the Transport Canberra website, including a range of information sheets to 

promote safe behaviours around schools. Please help to make school environments safe. 
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SCHOOL TRAVEL AND SAFETY SURVEY 

Transport Canberra and City Services has engaged First Person Consulting to 

conduct research into parentsΩ attitudes to their children's active travel to and 

from schools. Part of this is investigating the role that Crossing Supervisors have in 

improving safety around schools, and the extent to which parentΩs attitudes to 

children travelling actively change as a result. 

 

To complete the survey please click here, or copy and paste the following link into your browser:  

http://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/4535360/-School-Crossing-Supervisor-Survey-Control-Sept18 

The survey should take about five minutes. The survey will not collect any identifiable information, and all 
responses will be kept confidential. 
 
Thank you in advance for your time in completing this survey. If you have any questions please contact the TCCS 
Schools Program. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=H6B6PPgOC8I
http://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/4535360/-School-Crossing-Supervisor-Survey-Control-Sept18
mailto:TCCS.Activetravel@act.gov.au
mailto:TCCS.Activetravel@act.gov.au
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TERM 4       

Week 8 3 December 

 

4 December 

Preschool—Dolphins 

and AMMP 

Teddy Bear Picnic Day 

5 December 

Kindy orientation (9:30-

10:45) 

6 December 

 

7 December 

Assembly hosted by 

Kindy 

Preschool—Whales 

Teddy Bear Picnic 

Day 

8/9 

Dec 

Week 9 10 December 

 

11 December 

 

12 December 

Year 6 Graduation 

 

Preschool celebration 

13 December 

Concert walk through 

9:30am 

14 December 

Reports go home 

 

Preschool celebration 

15/16 

Dec 

Week 10 17 December 

End of Year concert 

dress rehearsal 

18 December 

End of Year Concert 

 

Last day for Possums 

and Dolphins 

19 December 

 

20 December 

Year 5/6 Fun Day 

Yarralumla Play Station 

21 December 

End of Year Assembly 

 

Talent Quest 

 

LAST DAY OF TERM 4 

 

2018 Term Four Overview 

TERM 1       

Week 1 4 February 

Kindergarten 

students full day 

 

New students 

orientation (10:00-

11:00) 

5 February 

All returning students 

commence 

6 February 

 

7 February 

 

8 February 

 

9/10 

Feb 

Week 2 11 February 

 

12 February 

 

13 February 

 

14 February 

 

15 February 

 

16/17 

Feb 

2019 Term OneOverview 


